                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 16TH MAY 2016. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards and Rouse.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                              MINUTES
65/16  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                           Councillor Vincent.
66/16  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None      

67/16  ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

           On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was –

           RESOLVED: That Councillor Davison be elected Chairman for the ensuing year.

           Councillor Davison then signed the Acceptance of Office declaration.
68/16  ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN 

           On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Earley, it was -      
           RESOLVED: That Councillor Richards be appointed Vice Chairman for the ensuing year.

69/16  APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES
            RESOLVED: That the following appointments be made –

            IWALC – Councillor Davison, reserve Councillor Llewellyn.

            Newchurch Parish Sports & Community Association – Councillor Earley.

            Rights of Way – Councillor Harris.
70/16  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 18th APRIL  2016.
            On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Llewelyn it was
            RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 18th April be approved.
71/16   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
             On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Rouse it was –
             RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for April 2016.
                                    (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2339 to 2347.
72/16   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
            Coincillor Richards advised that he had contacted Island Roads regarding the out of action speed sign at   

            Langbridge, the Clerk had also e mailed Island Roads to advise it was not working.
            RESOLVED: That the report be noted and Island Roads be contacted again on the matter.
73/16   PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS
            Councillor Earley advised that he had attended the Annual General Meeting of Newchurch Parish Sports & 

            Community Association. Major building work was being undertaken on the pavilion and it would be   

             unavailable for a period, a potential conflict with this and licence approvals was noted.
             Councillor Llewellyn advised on significant potholes on Watery Lane, these would be reported to Island  

             Roads by the Clerk.

             Councillor Harris advised on the poor condition of footpaths NC11 & NC12, which were hazardous and 

             part of the Walk the Wight route. It was agreed to once again right to Rights of Way at IWC.

             Councillor Bevan advised of poor visibility exiting the car park at Borthwood caused by hedge growth.

             He also advised that the noticeboard at Alverstone had been treated by Mr Nick Rayner on a voluntary 

             basis. It was agreed to write to Island Roads re the hedge and send a letter of thanks to Mr Rayner  offering 
             payment for costs incurred.

             Councillor Davison advised that Mr Clive Rackett had retired for family reasons and would no longer be 

             available to undertake future tasks for the Parish Council. She advised that Island Roads had taken 

             responsibility for the tree overhanging the Shute. She also reported that IWALC was being supportive of 

             those Councils taking on devolved services from IWC and that Citizens Advice Bureaus were now 

             providing a Tax Advice service.
            RESOLVED:  The reports be approved and the Clerk take actions as minuted.
74/16   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
             The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence
            RESOLVED: The correspondence be noted, and that the Local Area Coordinator be invited to the August 

                                     meeting to explain her role.
75/16  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
           The following planning applications were considered -  
           1.TCP/18303/K: Land adjacent to Cheverton Copse Holiday Park, Scotchells Brook Lane, Sandown.
               Full planning permission for change of use of land for extension to Cheverton Copse Holiday Park to 
               include siting of 33 holiday lodges 85 touring unit pitches camping field 15 camping pods golf course 
               machinery store/workshop and associate landscaping outline planning permission for 2x amenity block 
               bunk barn/ wardens accommodation and play barn.

               A representative from the application made a visual presentation of the proposal and answered questions 

               from Councillors, in particular relating to site access and safety.

               After due consideration Councillor Richards proposed, seconded by Mrs Rouse, that the Parish Council 

                support the application. Following a vote by show of hands, three in favour of the proposition, two 

                against with one abstention, it was –

                RESOLVED: To support the application.

           2. TCP/27666/A: Part OS parcel 5836 Wackland Lane, Newchurch. Proposed stable block to include 

                haystore, turnout area and parking.
                RESOLVED: To make no objection to the application
           3. TCP/07949/D: Land adjacent to 2 Peartree Farm Cottages Canteen Road Whiteley Bank Ventnor. New 

                stable and implement store in association with equine use of the field.

                RESOLVED: To make no objection to the application

           4. LDC/32620:  2 Peartree Farm Cottages Canteen Road Whiteley Bank Ventnor LDC for proposed 

                 alterations to outbuilding.

                 RESOLVED: To make no objection to the application.

76/16   PLANNING DECISION
            The following planning decision had been circulated -.
            TCP/32558: 50 Forest Road, Winford. Householder application for alterations and conversion of garage to 
            form lounge, single storey side extension to form additional living accommodation with storage over. 
            Approved
77/16   COMMUNITY GRANT UPDATE
            Correspondence had included a request from All Saints Church for a donation to the cost of installing a  

            Defribillator. It had  previously been agreed not to purchase such from the Community Grant award.

            A response had been received from Island Roads regarding the provision of hardstanding areas at bus stops 
            on Winford Road, the costs of which were likely to be prohibitive and would require permission from 
            owners of adjacent property.
            The Clerk had discussed with a member of IW Ramblers Association regarding the replacement of stiles 

            with kissing gates, two sites having previously been identified. The Clerk had arranged to meet Mr Derek 

            Batey of the Association to look at possible sites. The cost of an installed gate would be £460 per gate. 

             RESOLVED: 1. A contribution to a defribillator  being purchased by the Church be included on the 

                                          agenda for the June meeting.
                                     2. To proceed with the identified replacement of stiles.
                                     3. To consider further stile replacements and any other proposals at the June meeting.

78/16    PARISH HALL WORKS.

              It was reported that works to guttering and fascia had now been completed. Consideration
              also took place regarding the faulty gas fire in the hall, regarding which it was –
             RESOLVED: To request an inspection from British Gas, and if recommended, purchase a replacement gas 

                                      fire.
79/16    KINGSMEAD, WINFORD FARM
             The Clerk had written to Wendy Perera at IWC Planning advising of recent activity at the site. Responses 

             had indicated that the IWC was aware of what was going on and had advised the owner to cease work. As 

             the work was not irreversible it had been decided not to issue a stop notice, but the Council would review 

             the ongoing situation and powers available to it to take action.
              RESOLVED: That the Parish Council request the Isle of Wight Council to issue a stop notice to current 

                                      building works on the site.
80/16    ALL SAINTS FLOWER FESTIVAL
             A request had been received from All Saints regarding a donation to the event. After consideration it was –

             RESOLVED: To make a financial contribution of £50.
81/16    MOBILE RECYCLING UNIT

             The service would be available in each area for a limited time. The only parish site and times considered 
              suitable were the use of the car park in School Lane but limited to weekends. The Clerk would advise of 
              this offer.
82/16    BIN OUTSIDE PARISH HALL

             The bin outside the Parish Hall was becoming full with deposits from local people, apparently as an  

             alternative to using their provided receptacles. The bin was not part of the waste collection service and 

             its content had to be removed by Mr Warne. The Parish Hall contained an internal bin for the use of hall 

              users and therefore it was –

             RESOLVED: To remove the bin from outside the Parish Hall.
83/16    PLANNING ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

              The Council had previously agreed to make a contribution of up to £1,000 for the provision of this service. 

              Concern was expressed that Councils not contributing financially to the scheme would still use the service 

              should it go ahead. Details on how the scheme would operate had yet to be finalised, with proposed 

               arrangements to be considered by IWALC in the summer.
84/16    PAYMENT FOR SUNDRIES

             Mr Warne continued to provide cleaning materialss etc for the Parish Hall and it had previously 
             been agreed to make an annual payment in respect of costs incurred.
             RESOLVED: A payment of £105 be made to Mr Warne.
85/16    DATE OF NEXT MEETING

             The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 20th June
             2016 in  the Parish Hall.
                   The meeting closed at 8.42pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              20THTH JUNE 2016                                    
